
 
 
21 May 2024 
 
LEPHALALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY WELCOMES GIRLS TRIPLETS 
 
On behalf of the MEC for Health in Limpopo, Dr. Phophi Ramathuba, the Mayor of 
Lephalale Local Municipality, Cllr. Aaron Mokgetle on 21 May 2024 visited Witpoort 
Hospital to celebrate the birth of girls’ triplets born to a 37-year-old mother.  
 
During the visit, the Mayor warmly welcomed the newborns and their family, 
expressing joy and support on behalf of the community. As a gesture of goodwill, the 
Mayor presented the family with gifts to celebrate the arrival of the babies and to 
support the parents in this exciting new chapter of their lives. 
 
Health MEC, Dr. Phophi Ramathuba emphasized the importance of maternal and child 
health services and said the visit by the Mayor reflects the ongoing efforts to provide 
comprehensive support to families throughout the province. 
 
Dr Collen Lebea, appreciated the gifts given to the mother of the newborn triplets.  
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